MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, Feb. 5, 2019, 6:00 p.m.

South School, 305 South Street East, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Chris Shaw, Commissioner Jim Brow (arrived at 6:05 p.m.), Commissioner Josh Daisy, Director Tim McRae, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard.  
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  Josh made a motion to approve the minutes of the Jan. 8, 2019 meeting.  Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor of the motion.  
Under Old Business, Tim informed the Commissioners that the potential expansion of our childcare programs is “trending in the right direction.”  He met recently with school administrators and talked about upping the Merrill School before-school program to 39 from its current 26, as well as starting an after-school program in that building.  The after-school program would accommodate up to 52 students.

Further, he told the Commission that finding morning childcare workers remains a challenge and that currently he needs to be present at the LaLiberte before-school program 95 percent of the time.

The following spring and summer field-use applications were reviewed and acted on:

1. Mass. Rough Riders Inc. submitted an application for the use of the Gymkhana building and horse ring on specific Sundays from April through November.  Josh made a motion to approve this request with a $550 fee; Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor.
2. Raynham Youth Lacrosse requested the use of the inner RMS track, the RMS upper field, and the Borden Colony multi-purpose field from April 1 – Aug. 1, 5 – 9 p.m. weekdays and 8 a.m. – 5 p.m. weekends.  Josh made a motion to approve this request; Chris seconded it and the two voted in favor of the motion.

***Commissioner Jim Brow arrived at this point in the meeting.***
3. Raynham Masters – NECTHSL requested the use of an 11 v 11 soccer field on Sundays from 8 to 10 a.m. from April 7 – June 23.  Tim noted that either the multi-purpose or the MLArruda field would work for them.  Josh made a motion to approve this request with a fee of $550; Chris seconded it and a unanimous vote followed.
4. Ginny Trainor submitted a request on behalf of PLU, Inc. to hold its annual “Compete 4 A Cure” Women’s Softball Tournament Breast Cancer Fundraiser at the Borden Colony and Reid softball fields on Sat., Aug. 3 from 7 a.m. to 9 p.m.  Jim made a motion to approve with no fee; Josh seconded the motion and unanimous vote followed.

5. Coyle & Cassidy High School submitted a request to use the McKenney Babe Ruth field for 10 varsity baseball games between April 5 and May 30.  Jim made a motion to approve this request with a fee of $550; Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

6. Men’s Church Softball League requests the use of the Borden Colony softball field from 5 to 9 p.m. on Monday evenings between April 15 and Aug. 26.  Jim made a motion to approve with a 1½ seasons’ fee of $775.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
7. Raynham Flag Football requests the use of  the Griffiths, the Burke, or the MLArruda soccer field on Sundays from noon to 3 p.m. from April 28 to June 9.  Josh made a motion to approve without a fee, pending notice of any schedule conflicts.  Jim seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

Commissioners and Tim scheduled to meet at 10 a.m. on Sat., March 2 to site-walk the proposed dog park sites together.

RYBSA vice-president Scott Balutis of 166 Stoneybrook Road and Paul Bumila of 300 Tearall Road spoke with the Commissioners about potential field expansion plans at the Merrill complex.  They are seeking the Commission’s support for the proposed construction of a 50/70 baseball field in order to meet the new requirements set forth by the Cal Ripken organization.  
They have already sought the input of the Raynham Conservation Commission and an engineer has reviewed the wetland line and found it to be at a distance of 200 ft., so construction would not impact the wetlands.

Currently, a cost estimate remains undetermined because the organization would like to first establish the support of both the Park & Rec Commission and the school department.  
Commissioners reviewed the simple sketches provided by Balutis, and he explained that plans call for moving the current softball field to Field 4.

The Chair stressed that the schools do not want any construction taking place during school hours, and he added that he supports the plans.

Discussion continued on the access and construction roads and relief-map photos were examined.

Jim made a motion that the Commission support RYBSA’s efforts to construct a 50/70 field.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

Balutis also noted that a new, larger scoreboard has been donated for Field 4.  It will require an additional support pole, and the organization hopes to have it installed prior to opening day.

Josh noted that last month it was great to meet with Tim, Haresh Daryanani, and Joe Arruda to discuss the possibility of installing a turf surface at MLArruda Field.  He went on to say that Joe seemed to very much appreciate being consulted and brought into the loop, and had indicated that he is excited about the project and wants to continue to be involved.

Tim reported on the following:

· He has just turned in his first draft of the FY2020 departmental budget. 

· The trails at the Raynham State Forest have been cleaned up.

· He and childcare coordinator Sarah Gluck will be attending a state relicensing meeting on Feb. 12, to be followed by a surprise site visit from EEC.

· The schools will be setting up a traffic study on Pleasant Street, and Tim will be walking the fields with District Supt. Derek Swenson.

· He will be attending the multi-day Massachusetts Recreation & Park Association annual conference next month in Falmouth. 
· Eagle Scout candidate Tom McDermott has expressed an interest in overseeing the development of a second bocce court near the Senior Center as his Eagle Scout project.
SJ expressed her appreciation to the Commissioners for their kind remarks following their individual reviews of her 2018 annual report for the Department.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:49 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
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